
 

USDF Congratulates the Newest L Education Program Graduates! 

The following candidates graduated from the Georgia Dressage and Combined Training 
Association L Education Program's Final Exam (Held August 10-11, 2024, in Alpharetta, GA) 

*Marian Bickers, GA   
  Emily Cardin, GA 
  Abigail Lukke Hardy, ME 
*Noel Muehlbauer, GA 
  Jeslyn Vaughan, VA 
  Carol Wertz, NC 

*Denotes those who have graduated with distinction from the USDFL Education Program and may be eligible 
to enter the USEF/ USDF 'r' Licensed Dressage Judge Training program. 

The above L graduates will be listed on the USDF website. 
 

 After a successful graduation, candidates are referred to as USDF L Graduates. L Graduates are NOT licensed dressage judges. 
Therefore, they may not advertise themselves as L judges. 

 
 

The USDF L Education Program offers a comprehensive 
curriculum created to teach participants and auditors how 
to evaluate dressage performance at Training through 
Second Level. It is not just for those who want to become 
licensed dressage judges. The program’s intent is to give 
competitors, trainers, and instructors a broader insight into 
the evaluative techniques of judging dressage, qualify 
individuals to officiate at schooling shows, serve as 

continuing education for licensed judges, and to serve as a prerequisite for entering into the 
USEF/ USDF 'r' Licensed Dressage Judge Training program. 
 


